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Circular No.19-20      Date :  17.02. 2020. 

 

(For circulation among members of the governing council of AIBPARC, 

State Secretaries, Special Invitees and Advisors.) 

 

Dear Comrade,  

 

Sub : Unresolved issues of erstwhile Bank of Rajasthan Ltd. 
 

We have sent a memorandum to MD & CEO, ICICI Bank Ltd. today on the above 

subject. The copy of the letter is being reproduced for information of members. 

 

With kind regards, 

 
( Suprita Sarkar ) 

General Secretary  

 

 

AIBPARC/BORRSS/ICICI/EMAIL/2020   17.02.2020. 

 

Mr. Sandeep Bakhshi, 

MD & CEO, 

ICICI Bank Ltd., 

Corporate Office, 

Mumbai. 

 

 

Respected Sir, 

 

Sub : Unresolved issues of erstwhile Bank of Rajasthan Ltd. 

 

We like to introduce ourselves as a parent body of all retiree organisations of Bank 

Pensioners and Retirees in the industry. We are sponsored by All India Bank Officers’ 

Confederation (AIBOC). Bank of Rajasthan Retired Staff Society is an affiliate of our 

organisation since beginning of our journey.  

 

mailto:aibparc@gmail.com


This is already on record that the said organisation, comprising of the elder citizens of 

erstwhile BOR, has been consistently and constantly representing their grievances 

before various tiers of the administration of the Bank including yourself. This is most 

unfortunate that the letters are not responded; the telephone calls if at all taken are 

attended in a rude and perfunctory manner and there is no sincere attempt to redress 

the lawful grievances. 

 

Your bank, being an apex organisation in the country, is definitely expected to 

practise and display to the world outside that it is responsive to human relations and 

healthy labour practices. We do not have any desire to impress upon the fact that the 

MD and CEO will attend to the letters but there should be a designated authority 

which will at least hear the grievances and convey whatever decisions he likes to 

communicate. We note with dismay that nothing is happening in the desired direction.  

 

We make a fervent appeal to you to please designate any executive of the HR 

Department to call the representatives of BOR Retired Staff Society to hear their 

grievances and talk to them with some amount of honour which an elder citizen 

deserves. The issues are well known to the Bank. In a detailed memorandum 

addressed to your goodself on 5th February,  

2020, the points of grievances have been elaborated. You are also aware of the fact 

that the letter of RBI No. DBOD/PSBD/2599/16-01-056/2010/2011 dated 12.08.2010 

in clause no. Part III 4 (e) and 8(a) spells out the status of the employees of the 

erstwhile BOR after merger with ICICI Bank.  After merger, all the EBOR 

retirees/pensioners became the retirees/pensioners of ICICI Bank Ltd. The Bank may 

have an idea that the retirees of erstwhile BOR can be safely ignored because they do 

not have any place in ICICI Bank. This idea, if at all be there, is fabricated since many 

of the retirees of today who are members and leaders of BORRSS have been in the 

pay roll of  ICICI Bank on the date of merger. There should be a designated 

authority to hear to their grievances. 

 

We hope very reasonably that the letter of an all India organisation of retirees like 

ourselves will not remain unattended to. We shall be very happy to note a positive 

response. 

 

With kind regards, 

 
( Suprita Sarkar ) 

General Secretary  
 


